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 SERVICES 
 

FRIDAY 
May 2 

Emor / Leviticus 23:23 - 24:23 
6:30 PM - Confirmation &  

Shabbat Service  
Sanctuary 

 
SATURDAY 

May 3 
10:30 AM - Morning Worship 

Epstein Chapel 
 

5:00 PM Bar Mitzvah 
Garrett Quinn  

son of Leslie Weisberg & Marc Quinn 
Epstein Chapel  

 
FRIDAY 
May 9 

Behar / Leviticus 25:1-28 
6:30 PM - Blue Jean Shabbat Service 

for the Entire Congregation 
Sanctuary 

 
SATURDAY 

May 10 
10:30 AM - Bar Mitzvah 

Alexander Elliott 
son of Tracy & BJ Elliott  

Sanctuary 
 

10:30 AM - Morning Worship 
Epstein Chapel 

 
 
 
 
 

FRIDAY 
May 16 

Bechukotai / Leviticus 27:1-34 
6:30 PM -  Service  

Sanctuary 
Board of Trustees & SHFTY  

Installation 
 

SATURDAY 
May 17 

10:30 AM - Bat Mitzvah 
Mikayla Gothard 

daughter of Julie & Sander Gothard 
Sanctuary 

 
10:30 AM - Morning Worship 

Epstein Chapel 
 

5:00 PM Bat Mitzvah 
Jacqueline Gold 

daughter of Manda & Stephen Gold 
Epstein Chapel  

 
FRIDAY 
May 23 

Bamidbar / Numbers 3:14 - 4:20 
6:30 PM - Service 

Epstein Chapel 
 
 
 

 
 

SATURDAY 
May 24  

10:30 AM Bat Mitzvah 
Marly Koven 

daughter of Louis Koven  
& Sherry Koven 
Epstein Chapel 

 
10:30 AM - Morning Worship 

Sanctuary 
 

5:00 PM Bar Mitzvah 
Clay Fischer 

son of Jill & Robert Fischer 
Sanctuary 

 
FRIDAY 
May 30 

Naso / Numbers 7:1-89 
6:30 PM - Service 

Epstein Chapel 
Milestone Birthdays & Anniversaries 

 
SATURDAY 

May 31 
10:30 AM - Bat Mitzvah 
Sarah Kate Feferman 

daughter of Tammy & Josh Feferman 
Epstein Chapel 

 
10:30 AM - Morning Worship 

Sanctuary 
 

5:00 PM Bat Mitzvah 
Abby Brand 

daughter of Tracy & Kevin Brand 
Sanctuary 

 

6:30pm Friday Services are preceded by 
a 6:00pm Wine & Cheese Reception 

2014 Food Truck Palooza Seeks Artists and Crafts Mem bers!  

Seeking artists and crafters of handmade items for this year's new Arts & Crafts shopping area. Priority 
will be given to Temple Shalom members. Remaining spaces will be open to community talent. All 
spaces will be reserved  by June 15th, so book yours now!  
We will be showcasing a variety of handcrafted items, with no more than two vendors of similar items in 
each category, such as jewelry, paintings, handbags, handmade textiles, knitted clothing, etc.  

Contact Arts and Crafts Chair Nancy Friedman at friedman.nancy@att.net  or 1-(818) 261-1520.  

Looking for AMAZING Raffle Prizes for Food Truck Pal ooza! 

Do you have contacts with local or national businesses willing to providing big-ticket raffle prizes? We're 
looking for televisions, vacations, home renovations and other highly desirable goods and services. Perhaps 
you have a connection to someone at Best Buy, Toys R Us or JC Penney. In return for their generosity, 
companies will receive some great marketing exposure! Or, maybe you'd like to contribute funds to allow us to 
provide someone with the raffle prize of a lifetime!!  

Please contact Abbie Alter at abbiealter@hotmail.com or (214) 709-5528 with your ideas, recommendations and any contact 
information.  
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We want to honor the mitzvah work in which our  
B’nei Mitzvah students are engaged.  

Each month we include information we have received  
from that month’s families. 

May B’nei Mitzvah 

Mikayla Gothard    
Daughter of Julie & Sander Gothard 

 

Date: May 17 

School:  Renner Middle School 

Mitzvah Project: Together with Jacqueline Gold, 
coordinated a “Play Up/Clean Up” campaign to collect 
gently-used sports equipment and cleaning supplies to 
benefit the Boys & Girls Clubs of Collin County.  
 

Hobbies: Softball, basketball & baking 

Garrett Jacob Quinn 
Son of Leslie Weisberg & Marc Quinn 
 

Date: May 3 

School:  Einstein School 

Mitzvah Project: Each year since age 8, Garrett has 
played in the Children Helping Children Tennis 
Tournament to raise money to support medical research 
for children with cancer at Children’s Medical Center, 
Dallas. During the months before the tournament, 
Garrett has had bake sales and lemonade stands to 
raise money.   

Hobbies: Saxophone, rugby, tennis & computer games 

Jacqueline Gold 
Daughter of Manda & Stephen Gold 
 

Date: May 17 

School:  Parkhill Junior High School 

Mitzvah Project: Together with Mikayla Gothard, 
coordinated a “Play Up/Clean Up” campaign to collect 
gently-used sports equipment and cleaning supplies to 
benefit the Boys & Girls Clubs of Collin County.  

Hobbies: Volleyball, lacrosse, swimming, hanging out 
with friends & drawing 

Clay Fischer 
Son of Jill & Robert Fischer 
 

Date: May 24 

School:  Frankford Middle School 

Mitzvah Project: Volunteers at Operation Kindness, 
walking dogs, giving treats and lots of love to socialize 
animals readying them for adoption.  

Hobbies: Baseball, football, soccer 

Sarah Kate Goodman Feferman 
Daughter of Tammy & Josh Feferman 

 

Date: May 31 

School:  The Hockaday School 

Mitzvah Project: Became involved with the Tinagona 
Foundation, an organization that provides access to 
education in Africa. She helped make and sell jewelry 
that earned more than $600 for the foundation which 
helped provide a much needed water source for 
students who, prior to this, had to walk miles for water during the day. Sarah 
Kate has asked friends and family to donate to the Tinagona Foundation in lieu 
of gifts in honor of her becoming a Bat Mitzvah.   

Hobbies: Avid reader and writer and adores anything “Sherlock!” 

Abby Brand 
Daughter of Tracy & Kevin Brand 

 

Date: May 31 

School:  Episcopal School of Dallas 

Mitzvah Project: Projects at school and with her family. 

Hobbies: Member of the JCC Gymnastics team, tumbling, 
fine arts, fun with her friends, and summertime 

3rd Annual Food Truck Palooza  
Planning Meeting  

   

Tuesday, May 13  
6:30pm  Learning Center  

 

    This year’s Food Truck Palooza will be bigger and better than ever! More trucks, more 
entertainment, vendor booths and raffles! Be part of this amazing Community event!  

Everyone is welcome to help us plan...bring a friend and bring your ideas!  
Questions? Contact Robyn Young at ry@edlaw.com. 

Alexander Elliott 
Son of Tracy & BJ Elliott 

 

Date: May 10 

School:  Renner Middle School 

Mitzvah Project: Creek Clean Up: Alex is planning a 
day for volunteers to help clean the creek area in the 
Shoal Creek neighborhood in Plano. 

Hobbies: Football, Boy Scouts, soccer, gaming & 
cooking 

Marly Eve Koven 
Daughter of Louis Koven & Sherry Koven 

 

Date: May 24 

School:  Robinson Middle School 

Mitzvah Project: Collecting "first night home" kits for 
Operation Kindness, the animal shelter where Marly 
adopted her pet kitten, Beedo. �
������� � Dancing, clarinet, piano, reading and 
member of National Charity League  
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    I was digging in the garage last 
month in preparation for Passover, 
getting to all the Passover plates and 
other wares necessary for the spring 
ritual.  Behind all the Haggadahs and 
plagues (plastic iterations of the real 
things!) I came across a New York 
Times front page that I had framed 21 
years ago that proudly shows 
President Clinton, Yassir Arafat and 

Prime Minister Yitzhak Rabin, of blessed memory, together 
formalizing the end to the Israeli Palestinian hostility. It shows 
that historic handshake between Rabin and Arafat and contains, 
at least for me, the historic gasp of, “this might mean actual 
peace.”  The pain of the irony of history laid against that picture 
being found at Passover, the moment of national redemption 
was almost too much to bear. That and noting that the glass 
protecting the newspaper had broken – a sad testament to the 
broken promises and broken 
dreams of Middle East peace, 
made for a moment of tears. My 
how far we haven’t come…. 

I was staring at that picture the 
other day wondering what all three 
of those men would think of the 
recent embrace of Hamas by 
Palestinian Authority President 
Mahmoud Abbas. I was struggling 
to find some words of outrage and 
exasperation when I stumbled upon 
Leil Leibowitz’s article on this issue.  
Her words spoke to my heart and 
gave voice to my shocked silence.   

I include her article here. She writes, “Last week, Palestinian 
Authority President Mahmoud Abbas stepped up, stared destiny 
in the face, and boldly embraced Hamas, ending a seven-year 
rift between the PLO and the terrorist organization currently in 
command of the Gaza Strip. 

Anyone seriously invested in the Israeli-Palestinian conflict 
should be grateful to Abbas for providing what this conflict - a 
century-long thriller in which the plot lines have become 
impossible to follow - needed most: a moment of clarity. With 
Israeli Prime Minister Benjamin Netanyahu on one end and 
Hamas’s Ismail Haniyeh on the other, Abbas emerged as the 
Third Man, stepping out of the shadows to reveal that he was 
just the man we’d suspected he was all along, the kind of man 
who walks away from strenuous peace talks and into the arms 
of murderers. 

I’ve written about Abbas’s choice already. There’s nothing 
more to say: There’s really only so much one can read into 
partnering with an organization responsible for the blowing up of 
21 young people at a disco, or 15 people at a pizzeria, or 30 
people sitting down to celebrate the Passover Seder. So, let’s 
���� ������ �	
�� ����	�
� ������ �������� ���	��� ���
����� 	 ���� �	
��
to talk about ours. 

Living in modern and increasingly complex societies 

governed by so many intertwining interests and conflicting 
forces, we’ve come to sanctify complexity, cherish nuance, and 
believe that our every analysis, our every thought, was best if 
guided by layer upon layer of context and meaning. But there’s 
another drive at play, the moral drive, which is far more blunt 
and far more pressing. And right now, if we’re healthy and 
mindful human beings with at least a modicum of historical 
knowledge and a genuine desire to see peace for both 
Palestinians and Israelis, this moral drive is telling us to shout. 

It’s telling us to shout, because while both sides of this 
conflict have seen seasoned combatants drop their arms and 
attempt reconciliation, there ought to be no room ever around 
any cabinet’s table for men who packed makeshift bombs tight 
with nails and screws and bolts to better tear at the flesh of 
innocent children. It’s telling us to shout because while both 
sides have their share of outspoken dunces with shameful 
opinions, no one in their right mind should share power with 
those whose ignorance and bigotry extend so far as to deny the 

Holocaust. It’s telling us to shout 
because while there’s been 
questionable legislation on both 
sides of the Green Line over the 
years, the tolerance of every 
civilized person should end when 
confronted with those who dispatch 
armed forces to oppress their 
women, who systematically 
persecute minorities, and who know 
no other form of conduct but 
wanton violence. Such men are not 
complex. They are not nuanced, 
layered, or worthy of a closer 
reading. They are evil, and they 

must be dealt with accordingly lest their benighted vision 
succeed in afflicting more misery and claiming more lives. 

Of course, some of us may find talk of evil anathema to the 
dictates of sophistication and the edicts of cosmopolitanism. 
Some may argue, as J Street so disappointingly did this week, 
that ‘one makes peace with one’s enemies.’ There’s truth to that, 
but only if one’s enemies are ready to abandon their quest to 
obliterate a people by launching thousands of rockets into 
schoolyards, backyards, and living rooms. Hamas has indicated 
no such readiness. Nor can it: As its very charter indicates, the 
��
��	���	��� 	�� ���	������ ��� ���	�	���	�
� ���� ������ ��� �������� �	��
the face of the Jews’ usurpation of Palestine,’ goes one choice 
bit from its charter, ‘it is compulsory that the banner of Jihad be 
raised.’ You will read nothing of the banner of Jihad in the 
statement released by the American Friends of Peace Now, 
which calls Hamas’s pending inclusion in the Palestinian 
government ‘a good idea.’ 

But as some flounder, others rise to the occasion. Speaking 
with clarity, courage, and conviction, Rep. Ileana Ros-Lehtinen, 
R-Fla., who chairs the House Foreign Affairs Panel on the 
Middle East, called on the Obama administration to do the right 
thing.                                                               

                                                             continued on page 5 

I pray that, as we approach Israel 
Independence Day 2014, the world come 
to embrace, with clarity, what we know to 
�����������	��
��	��
����	����	����������	���
comes only with partners who value peace 
and prosperity for themselves, their 
neighbors and the world. Unless and until 
Israel has such partners, we will struggle 
against that darkness, remaining hopeful 
that one day light and shalom will shine 
through. May that day be soon. 

�����������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������	
��
�� ���������������	
��
�����������������	
��
�����������������	
��
������� ���
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   The President’s Perspective  

                                         Dear Friends, 
                                      

                                         As my term as President of Temple Shalom comes to a close this month, I want to thank you for  
                                       providing me with the opportunity to serve our congregation in this role. As much as anything, I want to 
                Thank you for providing me with the opportunity to serve our congregation in this role. As much as                  

   anything, I want to remind everyone reading this column that the position of Temple President truly is an 
                              honor  and I have felt that way every day over the past two years. I hope I have represented Temple 

                                     Shalom in a way that makes you proud to be a part of our community.  
 
 

      I sincerely thank, love and appreciate the chance to work with Rabbi Paley, Rabbi Boxman, Steve 
Lewis, Cantor Emeritus Croll and our entire professional team. We are very fortunate to have such dedicated, passionate clergy 
and staff helping us fulfill our mission.  

 

Our Executive Team and Board of Trustees had fun together, worked hard together and kept our congregation’s best interests 
in mind throughout the last two years, both in what we accomplished and what we decided did not need to be addressed at a 
certain moment. We continue having strong, intelligent, thoughtful leaders making a difference in our community, and our future is 
very bright! 

 

My family has been tremendously supportive of my time and energy directed to Temple Shalom over the past several years, 
especially during my term as President. Karen, Lauren and 2-year SHFTY President Matthew, hear my thanks and appreciation 
all the time and get to read it here! Having Matthew represent our youth at Temple Board meetings over the last two years has 
been a special thrill that I will never forget. Thank you, thank you and thank you! 

 

I look forward to continuing my work on our Executive Team as the Immediate Past President as we move forward in so many 
exciting ways. 

 

I encourage others who have interests in serving in various capacities, whether it be on the Temple Board of Trustees, being 
a Temple Officer, working with our auxiliaries or serving the congregation in different ways, to be active! Find a place and find 
your passion at Temple Shalom!  
 

See you soon - with great thanks, 

     ����  
Aric L. Stock, Temple President 

�����������	
��
����������������������	
��
����������������������	
��
����������������������	
��
�����������  

‘The Administration must halt aid to the Palestinian Authority and condition any future assistance as leverage to force Abu 
Mazen [Mahmoud Abbas] to abandon this reconciliation with Hamas and to implement real reforms within the P.A.,’ Ros-Lehtinen 
said in a statement. ‘U.S. law is clear on the prohibition of U.S. assistance to a unity Palestinian government that includes Hamas, 
a designated Foreign Terrorist Organization, and President Obama must not allow one cent of American taxpayer money to help 
fund this terrorist group.’ 

Amen to that. And many thanks once again to Abbas: By partnering with the beasts of Hamas he has condemned his own 
people to live under an encroaching Taliban-like religious fundamentalism, has very likely deprived his already corrupt and nearly 
bankrupt government of the foreign aid on which it depends for most of its budget, and has signaled - again - that he lacks the 
maturity of mind and amplitude of will required of a statesman truly striving for the well-being of his people. But he’s given us a 
moment of brilliant clarity, and that, in such dark times, is a lot.” 

�����������������������������������������������������  !"��������������
������
��������	�������	������������ �����������������
that Israel’s real chance for peace comes only with partners who value peace and prosperity for themselves, their neighbors and 
the world. Unless and until Israel has such partners, we will struggle against that darkness, remaining hopeful that one day light 
and shalom will shine through. May that day be soon. 

         Rabbi Andrew Paley 
         apaley@templeshalomdallas.org 
 

 

Lay Led Shabbat Service 
Friday, May 23 

6:30pm   Epstein Chapel 
 

The leaders for our second Lay Led Shabbat Service will be Cliff Corenblith, Ken Parker, Meredith 
Richardson and Ray Farris (Music Leader). Rabbi Paley and Rabbi Boxman will be mentoring our efforts 
throughout this series. Please join us for this innovative service!  
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Lifelong Learning Council 

     A few weeks ago I was 
facilitating a family education 
program and, for the mixer, I had 
participants stand by a sign 
indicating their favorite holiday. 
Families scattered around the 
room and clustered near Purim, 
Hanukkah and even Passover, but 
not one person stood before the 

sign that read "Shavuot". I wondered why. Was this 
truly an unpopular holiday or was it merely unfamiliar?  
Since Shavuot is one of my favorite holidays, I took 
special interest in this situation. The holiday of 
Shavuot, or the Festival of Weeks, is a joyous holiday. 
It is a harvest festival which celebrates first fruits, 
however, it is also the time in which we commemorate 
the giving of the Torah at Mount Sinai. On the holiday 
of Shavuot, it is traditional to eat dairy foods, such as 
cheesecake and blintzes and stay up late learning and 
praying.  As a nerdy Jewish educator (and lover of 
cheesecake), Shavuot comes in as a top three Jewish 
Holiday for me. It is a time in which we get to learn for 
the sake of learning and then fill our bellies with 
delicious treats. This year at Temple Shalom, we will 
be celebrating Shavuot in an exciting way and I hope 
you will all have a chance to join us for a night of 
learning, socializing and, of course, eating!  

On Tuesday, June 3rd at 7:00pm, we will meet at 
Temple Shalom for a Shavuot program. From 7:00pm-
8:45pm there will be a variety of electives for teens 
and adults to choose from (each lasting 45 minutes).  
Electives will be taught by clergy, staff and 
congregants and will be hands-on and interactive.  
There will be opportunities for discussion, dancing, 
film, creative writing and even baking. Following our 
two learning sessions, we will come together for a 
reception of dairy treats (including those baked in our 
elective) and wine.  Our night will conclude with a short 
prayer service in which we can celebrate our Torah 
and give thanks for the gift of first fruits.   

Our Shavuot celebration is one not to be missed! 
Keep a look out for a more detailed program in which 
all the electives will be listed. For more information, 
please feel free to contact me. 

  B’Shalom, 

  Rabbi Ariel Boxman 
  Director of Lifelong Learning 
  aboxman@templeshalomdallas.org 

2014-2015 Religious School Registration  

 
 

· If you did not register your children during our 
April registration days, please register them as 
soon as possible.  

· Pre-K - 12th Grade Registration information for 
the 2014-2015 school year http://
www.templeshalomdallas.org/learning/religious
-school/religious-school-registration-forms 

· If you have any questions, please contact the 
Lifelong Learning Office. 

· Mark your calendars: First Day of Religious 
School is Sunday, September 21st!  

SHFTY News 
     SHFTY is excited to end the year on 
a high note with two amazing 
programs! Our final Blue Jean Shabbat 
will be open to the ENTIRE 
congregation! All are welcome on 
Friday, May 9th. The service will be 
from 6:30pm - 7:30pm and will be held 

in the Sanctuary. Join us for a teen-created, teen-led 
service with the theme of poet Shel Silverstein.  

For SHFTY's last event of the year (open to all 7th-
12th graders!) we are having a pool party in 
conjunction with board elections for next year. It will be 
from 3:00pm - 7:00pm on Saturday, May 10th. Drinks 
and food will be provided. The cost is only $5 per 
participant! Please RSVP to Rosie Tesson to also 
receive location information.  

Please RSVP by Thursday, May 8th.  
 

    Stay up-to-date on all SHFTY events by liking the 
SHFTY Facebook page at www.facebook.com/
groups/193124290734471/ 

Rosie Tesson, Youth Advisor 
youthadvisor@templeshalomdallas.org 

Blue Jean Shabbat   

        Friday, May 9 
              6:30pm  Sanctuary 
 

 

The ENTIRE Congregation is 
welcome to join us for this jeans-

wearing, teen-led Shabbat!  
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Lifelong Learning Council 

Ongoing Adult Classes  
 

Shabbat Torah Study - Every Saturday 
8:45am - 10:15am / Learning Center   
  Start your Shabbat morning with lively learning led by our clergy as we explore the weekly Torah portion. Enjoy the 
camaraderie with friends. Bagels and coffee provided 8:45am - 9:00am. 

Judaica Study Class - Every other Saturday   
9:00am - 10:00am / May 10 & 24 
 The class consists of 15-20 people who study books which are significant to an understanding of Judaism. Books are selected 
by the members of the class, who are encouraged to lead a discussion of the bi-weekly assigned readings. The class is open to 
anyone wishing to participate. Contact Mark Fisher at dallasfish@aol.com for more information. 

More Than A Few Good Men (October Thru May) 
Tuesday, May 6 
11:30am - 1:00pm - Bring Your Lunch 
at the Offices of Stromberg Stock, PLLC 
8750 N Central Expwy, Suite 625, Dallas 75231   
  All good men are invited to join Rabbi Paley for an inspirational and educational schmooze on the first Tuesday of each month. 
Bring a friend and enjoy discussing Jewish ethics and morality. 

Lunch & Learn (Will resume in October)  
Wednesdays / 12:00-1:00pm / Learning Center    
  Get in the habit of enjoying a taste of Jewish text. This class, led by Rabbi Andrew Paley, explores the information and data 
from the recent Pew Research Study on the American Jewish Community. Bring your lunch & break up the day with a taste of 
Judaism. 

Bagels and Bible (Will resume in October) 
Sundays / 10:30am - 11:30am  
  Join Rabbi Paley for this opportunity to study Torah from the beginning. This class is designed for the beginning Torah study 
student.  

Where Do Rabbis Come From? 
 

What might seem like a complicated question has a simple answer—rabbis come from rabbinical 
students! We at Hebrew Union College-Jewish Institute of Religion (HUC-JIR) will address this question 
in more detail by answering three additional questions.  
 

WHAT is HUC-JIR?  There are several rabbinical seminaries in the United States, representing many 
�����
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������	��������� ������
�$�������
	���	�������#���	�
��
Reform, Conservative, Reconstructionist and Orthodox. There are some rabbinical schools that are 
totally independent, training rabbis who will serve unaffiliated congregations. But the first, the oldest, and 
the largest is your own Hebrew Union College-Jewish Institute of Religion. HUC-JIR was founded in 

Cincinnati in 1875, and is the oldest school of higher Jewish learning in the United States. HUC-JIR is Reform Judaism’s 
rabbinical school with campuses in Cincinnati, New York, Los Angeles and Jerusalem, making this a truly international seminary! 
 

WHO are the HUC-JIR Rabbinical Students?  They are people from various family backgrounds: families who are traditionally 
Jewish, families with parents of different faiths, and non-Jewish families where the rabbinical student has become a Jew by 
choice. They are people from most continents of the world (not Antarctica, yet), many countries, and most states. They are 
amazing women and men who have one thing in common, a deep desire to serve, lead and teach the Jewish people!  
 

WHY do students choose to attend Rabbinical school on the Cincinnati campus of HUC-JIR?  The largest Jewish library in 
the entire world, outside of Israel, is not in New York, London, Chicago, or Los Angeles. The second largest Jewish library in the 
world is the Klau Library in Cincinnati. Tens of millions of Jewish letters, photographs, sound recordings, documents, war 
memorabilia and the stories of your family are housed at The American Jewish Archives in Cincinnati. Students are educated and 
trained by our world renowned faculty, on a beautiful campus with multiple resources, and within a community full of many 
opportunities for practical experience and interfaith dialogue – all in Cincinnati!  
 

HUC-JIR is your Reform Rabbinical School responsible for educating the Jewish leaders of your congregation and your 
community. Through this descriptive series, we will share the stories of the incredible students of HUC-JIR and continue to 
address the question: “Where do Rabbis Come from?” In the meantime, bookmark us at www.huc.edu ! 
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To purchase tickets, call Temple Emanu-El at (214) 716-0000 or to pay for tickets on the Temple Emanu-El website, go to      
https://participate.tedallas.org/2014JewishCommConcert. Tickets are $10/person or $25/families of three or more.  

Please note that Temple Shalom will not be taking t icket orders for this concert. 

 

Attention Children/Teen Choir Members! 
                       Community Concert Reminders 

 

 

Special concert rehearsals on Sunday, May 11 and 18 from 11:00am - Noon in the Temple Shalom Sanctuary. 
Sound Check on Sunday, May 18 at 4:00pm at Temple Emanu-El. 
 

Choir Dress: “Penguin” Plain white tops and plain black bottoms (no patterns/prints) and best shoes, please. 
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May 2014 / 5774 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY          THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

Want an updated look at what’s going on at Temple? Visit our calendar website at http://calendar.templeshalomdallas.org:81/BrowseEvents.aspx 

  
 

 
 

 1 
Sisterhood Ladies’ 
Night Out 
6:30pm Kenny’s Italian 

2 

Wine & Cheese 
6:00pm 
Congregational 
Gathering 
 
Shabbat Service & 
Confirmation 
6:30pm Sanctuary 
 
 

 

3 
Torah Study 
8:45am  Learning 
Center 
 
 

Morning Worship 
10:30am Epstein 
Chapel 
 

Bar Mitzvah 
5:00pm Epstein Chapel 
 

4 

Religious School 
Faculty Appreciation 
Breakfast 
8:30am Radnitz Social 
Hall 
 

Religious School 
9:30am     

Melton Class 
9:45am Boardroom 
 

Annual Meeting 
10:00am Sanctuary 
 

Closing Day Picnic 
Noon   
Temple Grounds 
 

5 

Board of Trustees 
Meeting 
7:00pm Boardroom 
 
 
 

6 

Serving at The Bridge 
Noon - 1:00pm 
 
More Than A Few 
Good Men 
11:30am offsite 
 
Yom Ha’Atzmaut 
4:30pm JCC 
 
Adult Choir  
7:00pm Sanctuary 
 
 
 
 

 

7 
Essers & Fressers 
6:30pm Mattito’s  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

8 

Caregivers’ Day Out 
10:30am Learning 
Center 
 
Sisterhood Bunco 
7:00pm  Protas Home 
 
 
 

9 

Wine & Cheese 
6:00pm 
Congregational 
Gathering 
 

Blue Jean Shabbat 
Service for the Entire 
Congregation 
6:30pm Sanctuary 
 
` 
 
 
 

10 
Torah Study 
8:45am  Learning 
Center 
 

Judaica Study 
9:00am Boardroom 
 

Bar Mitzvah 
10:30am Sanctuary 
 

Morning Worship 
10:30am Epstein 
Chapel 
 

SHFTY Event & 
Elections 
3:00pm offsite 
 

 

11 

Youth Choir Rehearsal 
11:00am Sanctuary 
 
 

12 
Sisterhood Board 
Meeting 
7:00pm Boardroom 
 
 

13 

Traditions Steering 
Committee Meeting 
12:30pm Boardroom 
 

Food Truck Palooza 
Meeting 
6:30pm Learning 
Center 
 

Adult Choir  
7:00pm Sanctuary 
 

Worship Committee 
Meeting 
7:00pm Boardroom 

14 
 
 

 

15 
 

 

16 

Wine & Cheese 
6:00pm 
Congregational 
Gathering 
 
Shabbat & Board & 
SHFTY Installation 
Service 
6:30pm Sanctuary 
 
 

17 

Torah Study  
8:45am  Learning 
Center 
 

Bat Mitzvah 
10:30am Sanctuary 
 

Morning Worship 
10:30am Epstein 
Chapel 
 

Bat Mitzvah 
5:00pm Epstein Chapel 
 

GFC Celebration 
5:00pm Eddie Deen’s 

18 

Melton Class 
9:45am Boardroom 
 
 

Habitat Build 
11:30am offsite 
 
 

Youth Choir Rehearsal 
11:00am Sanctuary 
4:00pm Emanu-El 
 
 

Cantors’ Community 
Concert 
7:00pm  
Temple Emanu-El 
 

19 

Executive Team 
Meeting 
7:00pm offsite 
 

20 

Brotherhood 
Margaritas & Mishnah 
6:45pm Coffee House 
Cafe 
 
 
 

 
 

21 
Brotherhood Board 
Meeting 
7:15pm Boardroom 
 

22 

Caregivers’ Day Out 
10:30am Learning 
Center 
 

Sisterhood Rosh 
Chodesh 
6:30pm Warner Home 
 
 

23 

Wine & Cheese 
6:00pm 
Congregational 
Gathering 
 

Lay Led Shabbat 
Service  
6:30pm Epstein 
Chapel 
 

 

 

24 
Torah Study 
8:45am  Learning 
Center 
 

Judaica Study 
9:00am Boardroom 
 

Bat Mitzvah 
10:30am Epstein 
Chapel 
 
 

Morning Worship 
10:30am Sanctuary 
 

Bar Mitzvah 
5:00pm Sanctuary 
 

25 

Brotherhood 
RoughRiders Game 
2:05pm Frisco 
 

26 
 
 
 
 

27 
 

28 
Brotherhood Dinner & 
Installation of Officers 
6:00pm   
Radnitz Social Hall & 
Epstein Chapel 
 
 

 

29 
 

30 
Sisterhood Gourmet 
Lunch Bunch 
Noon offsite 
 

Wine & Cheese 
6:00pm 
Congregational 
Gathering 
 

Shabbat Service  
6:30pm  
Epstein Chapel 
Milestone Birthdays & 
Anniversaries 

31 
Torah Study 
8:45am  Learning 
Center 
 

Bat Mitzvah 
10:30am Epstein 
Chapel 
 

Morning Worship 
10:30am Sanctuary 
 

Bat Mitzvah 
5:00pm Sanctuary 
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Connections Council 

Shalom Silver  
Our Dynamic Group for Temple Shalom Seniors and Friends (55+)! 

 
 

ESSERS AND FRESSERS DINNER GROUP - EVERYONE WELCOME! 
Wednesday, May 7 
6:30pm  Mattito’s Tex-Mex Restaurant  
7778 Forest (across the street from Medical City) 
Mattito’s has the best fajitas in Dallas as well as countless other delicious dishes. 
Seniors can order from the lunch or dinner menus. Call your friends and meet us for a 
fun evening! Please RSVP to Denise Mayoff at denise@mayoff.com so we’ll know how 
many to expect. And, if your birthday is in May, let Denise know, so we can all celebrate with you! 
 

BINGO & ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
Sunday, June 1   
1:00pm  Radnitz Social Hall 
Enjoy Arvin Kreitman’s madcap calling and win some great prizes! Bingo is more than just a 

�
���	�����������������	��	���������$���������
������	 ��������
 -time (notice not “old”) friends 
and new ones! Nosh on ice cream and other yummy refreshments! This is sure to be a fun 
afternoon! Free for Shalom Silver members, $5/guests. Members, please RSVP to Judy Utay at 
jrutay@aol.com, guests, please send your checks, payable to Temple Shalom, to Judy Utay,    
913 Warren Way, Richardson, TX 75080.  
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Essers & Fressers - Wednesday, June 4  6:30pm 
Royal China (Preston Royal Shopping Center) 

 

Artist’s Showcase Gallery Tour & Talk - Sunday afternoon, July 20 (Time TBD) 
Spanish Village Shopping Center (SW Corner Arapaho/Coit) 

 
More Techno Byte Classes are in the works, possibly  in June! Stay tuned for details!  

 

 

PUT MORE FUN IN YOUR LIFE – JOIN SHALOM SILVER!    
To enjoy great programs from now all the way through May 2015, please send $18 per person,  

payable to Temple Shalom, to Judy Utay at 913 Warren Way, Richardson, TX 75080. 
  

To be placed on our mailing list or to offer comments, please e-mail shalomsilver@templeshalomdallas.org 
Judy Parker    heyjud38@aol.com    Ken Parker   kaparkersr@tx.rr.com       Judy Utay   jrutay@aol.com  

Shalom Singles 
Shalom Singles offers a variety of social events to enhance the lives of Jewish singles, ages 40 to 60, in our 

community. Just send your e-mail address to singles@templeshalomdallas.org. 

Caregivers’ Day Out 
10:30am – 2:30pm  Learning Center 
2nd & 4th Thursdays: May 8 and 22 

 

  Caregivers may bring their loved ones to Temple Shalom for a few hours of activities. For information, please 
contact Barbara Glazer at  (972) 931-9077 or bbglazer@swbell.net. 
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Connections Council 

The Connections Council is looking for fun and eager volunteers who are looking for new ways to connect 
with Temple Shalom. Whether you have a lot of time or just a little time, or whether you have been a 

member of Temple Shalom for decades or just days, we have a spot for you.  

Please e-mail Diane Laner or Irene Sibaja at connections@templeshalomdallas.org  
if you are ready to join one of these great committees! 

 
 

STAY & PLAY COMMITTEE 
Each Sunday when religious school is in session, the Connections Council 
makes sure that there are bagels, cream cheese and coffee (with flavored 
creamers!) for anyone who wants to hang out while their kids are in class. Or 
anyone who just wants to hang out at Temple! Some weeks we offer events – like 
yoga, recipe swaps, idea swaps or scrapbooking – and we always have a Mah 
Jongg set available and wifi for those who need to stay connected. If you would 
like to plan one or more Sunday events, or just want to meet other parents,    
being a part of this committee is perfect for you! 
 

SEASONS AT SHALOM COMMITTEE 
Throughout the year, Connections Council plans fun events to bring members 
together. During the summer, we’ve planned movie nights, challah baking, and the 
4th of July fireworks viewing event. In the fall, we’ve hosted tailgating and movie 
nights. In the winter, we coordinated Chinese dinners on Christmas Eve, and in the 
spring……well……nothing was planned for this spring, but we’re always open to 
ideas! We’re looking for creative and fun committee members who enjoy       
planning simple events and meeting new people! 

 

HOLIDAY CELEBRATIONS COMMITTEE 
Next year, the Holiday Celebrations Committee will develop and plan Temple-
wide Hanukkah and Shavuot celebrations, and will work with the Havurah 
Committee and other Lifelong Learning Council committees to plan events 
around Sukkot, Passover and other Jewish holidays. Each celebration is a  
one-time event that does not require a lengthy time commitment throughout 
the year. 
 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 
The Membership Committee works closely with prospective members to 
introduce them to all facets of Temple Shalom and the Dallas Jewish 
community, should they be new to our city. We also welcome new members 
and help them connect to Temple in a way meaningful to them. The 
Membership Committee heats up right before the High Holy Days and the 
start of religious school, but has year-round volunteer opportunities as we 
help new members become involved in Temple life. Membership events 
include the late summer Prospective Member Brunch, and the spring        

New Member Oneg. Being a part of the Membership Committee is a great way to share your knowledge 
and love of, and experiences at, Temple Shalom. 
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Connections Council 

Havurah  
    A havurah is a group of Temple members with similar interests who gather for 
holidays, cultural and educational experiences, game nights, social action and more. 
It's a great way to connect to our Temple community and the Jewish community at 
large. Each Havurah determines what it wants to do and plans activities according to 
its members’ interests. 
    The Havurah Committee is currently working with 11 groups consisting of more 
than 150 members ranging in age from 1 to 80+. Make new friends and invite your 
current friends to join you by applying to be in a Havurah - or create a new one!  

               
 

Click here for a Havurah application or find it on the Havurah page on the Temple Shalom website at 
www.templeshalomdallas.org. Send in your application TODAY! 

 
Please email questions to havurah@templeshalomdallas.org. 

 

Denise Blasband and Kathryn Frish           Havurah Committee Co-Chairs 

Worship Committee  
 

Would you like to provide input about worship at  

Temple Shalom?  
 

We want to hear from you! We meet each month on the 
2nd Tuesday at 7:00pm. 

 

Please contact Ken Parker, Worship Committee Chair, 
at ritual@templeshalomdallas.org. 

 
Next Meeting: Tuesday, May 13th 

Caring Congregation  

     Want to get involved with our Caring Congregation 
Committee? Need assistance? Please check out our webpage 
at http://www.templeshalomdallas.org/groups/caring-
congregation to see the ways we can help you and you can 
help fellow temple members! Contact Caring Congregation 
Committee Co-Chairs, Reesa Portnoy and Jo-Ann Saunders 
at caring@templeshalomdallas.org.  

     Jo-Ann Saunders writes a blog for our website. To follow it, 
go to http://www.templeshalomdallas.org/multi-media/caring-
congregation-blog 

Shavuot: A Night of Learning 
  

Tuesday, June 3 
7:00pm - 10:00pm  Temple Shalom 

 

Join us for an evening of learning, eating and rejoicing! 
Learn about the Jewish festival of Shavuot, the festival of the giving of the Torah. 

 

 

7:00pm - 7:45pm: Study Session A 
8:00pm - 8:45pm: Study Session B 

8:45pm - 9:30pm: Dessert and Wine Reception 
9:30pm - 10:00pm: Shavuot Service 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Watch the weekly enews for details! 
For more information, contact Rabbi Ariel Boxman at aboxman@templeshalomdallas.org. 
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Tikkun Olam Council 
 

 

Embrace 
 

  Comprised of women from Jewish, Islamic 
and Christian faiths coming together to share 
faith, food, celebrations and education.  
 

Dallas Museum of Art Event 
Tuesday, May 6    11:00am   

 

Temple Shalom’s Embrace group has invited women from 
Northwood Church in Keller and the Islamic Center in Irving to 
join us for a docent led tour of The Dallas Museum of Art’s 
new Islamic exhibit: Nur: Light in Art and Science from the 
Islamic World. We will have time to explore the rest of the 
museum and go to lunch.  
 

Newcomers welcome. Email or phone Jane Lachman for 
carpooling information at jalachman1@aol.com                      
or (972) 735-0133.  

Registration is Open for 5/18 Build Day!  

Join us for Building Together Project, Habitat 
for Humanity! This Jewish community-wide 

build is slated for May-June 2014 and 
Temple Shalom's build day is Sunday, May 

18th from 11:30am - 3:00pm.  

ONLY A FEW SPOTS LEFT!!!!  
Even if you have already indicated interest in this  build, 
YOU STILL MUST REGISTER BELOW for your slot to be 
reserved by Habitat!  

FIRST REGISTER ON VOLUNTEERHUB:  

1. Go to http://vhub.at/BuildingTogether2014. 
2. Click "register" to create a username and password.  
3. When prompted, be sure to input our Join Code -Temple 
Shalom - otherwise you won't be able to see available slots! 
4. Enter all personal information (name, phone number, email, 
etc.).  
5. Confirm all information.  

THEN SIGN-UP FOR A SPECIFIC BUILD DAY  
After an individual has registered on volunteer hub he/she will 
need to sign up for a volunteer date.  
1. Go to http://vhub.at/BuildingTogether2014. 
2. Click “sign up” on the left.  
3. Review event registration, click next.  
4. Choose group affiliation. Again, remember to select "Temple 
Shalom" and click next. 
5. Read confirmation, click finish.   
Thank you for being part of this great project!  

Be Green with the Tikkun Olam Council 

We are looking for members interested in helping to raise 
awareness about issues affecting our climate, environment 
and concrete things we can do within our temple walls and in 
our own lives to "be more green." All members are welcome to 
express your interest and ideas. Here are some great 
resources to inspire: http://urj.org/socialaction/issues/green/. 
Please contact socialaction@templeshalomdallas.org.   

Serve Lunch at The Bridge 
1st Tuesday of the Month: May 6 

Noon - 1:00pm  

Temple Shalom serves lunch at The Bridge in 
downtown Dallas. If you would like to 
volunteer, please contact  Arlene Kreitman at 
(972) 233-3754. We collect unexpired 
toiletries as well as glasses in the 

Administrative office. We still serve during the summer 
months!  

 Unlock the DreamTour  

Friday, May 16  
10:00am - Noon 

     Join the Tikkun Olam 
Council for an in-depth Habitat 
tour. Unlike other tours, we will 

be going to the build neighborhood in Dallas. Come see 
the house we are helping to build. Interested? Please 
RSVP by May 5th to 
socialaction@templeshalomdallas.org. 

At March 30th’s Habitat 
Information Session, Rachel 
Sherman, from Habitat from 

Humanity, presented an 
overview of the organization’s 
mission, facts about poverty 
and housing in our Dallas 
community. Everyone was 

excited and several members 
signed up for the build on the 

spot!  

Temple members Jody Pearson 
and Nancy  Devine with Rachel 

Sherman (center) 

Caylin, Emily and Ari worked hard at the Tikkun Olam Council’s 
Mitzvah Opportunity at the North Texas Food Bank in March! 

We packed lots of food for our North Texas neighbors! 

 

To be on the Stewpot cooking mailing list, 
please email Gail Hartstein at 
ghartst715@aol.com.  

We’ll be cooking again in the fall!   
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SISTERHOOD 

 
 
 
 

 

Bright, spiritual, fun, bracelets now available in Traditions! Looking for 
the perfect bar/bat mitzvah, wedding, baby and hostess gifts? Come 

see all our fabulous items!! 
 

May Hours 
 

Tuesdays: Noon - 5:00pm  
Wednesdays: Noon - 5:00pm  

Fridays: Noon - 6:25pm 
Sunday 5/4: 9:30am - 1:30pm  

Closed other Sundays in May 
 

  Closed Mondays and Thursdays 
 

For appointments after hours,  
contact Clare Fishman at (469) 438-9956. 

 

Looking for something unique? Let us know! We gladly do special orders. 
(972) 661-1850  

 

http://www.traditionsdallas.com/                   
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Traditions-Dallas/170634816396578 

Sisterhood Bunco and Potluck Dinner  
 

Thursday, May 8 
7:00pm 
Cost: $5/door 
Wylee Protas’ home:  
7900 Ferndale Drive, Plano 75025 
 

A light dinner will be provided by our hostess! Please 
bring wine or dessert! 
 

RSVP by 5/5 to Toba Reifer at 4reifer@tx.rr.com 
Limited space available. 
Temple Shalom members only, please. 

Rosh Chodesh and Potluck Dinner  
 

Thursday, May 22 
6:30pm 
Anita Warner’s home:  
7215 McKamy Blvd., Dallas 75248 
 

Information about our guest speaker to follow! 
 

Potluck dinner: Suggested food categories by last 
name:  
A-M: Appetizer or Main Course 
N-Z: Salad, Side Dish, Dessert or Fruit 
 

RSVP by 5/18 to Lonna Rae Silverman at 
lrsilvermtx@gmail.com or (214) 636-4799. 
 
Limited space available. 
Temple Shalom members only, please. 
 

Ladies’ Night Out 

Please join us for a night of eating, drinking and 
kibbitzing! 
 

 

Thursday, May 1 
6:30pm   Kenny’s Italian Kitchen 
5100 Belt Line Road, Dallas 75254 
 

RSVP to Wylee Protas at wylee131@gmail.com  
or (972) 567-4577. 

   Sisterhood Gourmet Lunch Bunch  

Friday, May 30 
Noon - 2:00pm  Seasons 52 
Shops at Legacy, Plano 

We will have a private room, so reservations limited to first 20 people only! RSVP to Elaine Wolff at eswolff@sbcglobal.net. 

Julia Michele Warren Scholarship Fund  
(Greene Family Camp Scholarship) 

 
 

There are so many meaningful funds our Temple members may donate to in memory or in honor of a 
special person. We would like to share the history behind the Julia Michele Warren Scholarship Fund for 
Greene Family Camp. When Greene opened in Waco, Texas in June 1976, a 10 year old girl from Dallas 
was so excited that she would finally be able to attend camp! Her older brother had attended a camp far 
from home but, because Julia was asthmatic, she could not follow him because she needed a camp with 
air conditioning. This brand new camp in Waco had air-conditioned cabins. Julia was the very first camper 
at Greene Family Camp and had such a great experience she asked to attend the extended two week 
camp. After Julia, many other children with asthma followed and were able to enjoy it as much as she did. 
 

     Unfortunately, two weeks after Julia returned home, she was involved in a tragic horseback riding accident that took her 
life and Phillip and Alice Warren lost their only daughter. The Warren family wanted to do something to honor Julia, so they 
established the Julia Michele Warren Scholarship Fund, which is overseen by Sisterhood, to help children who cannot afford the 
full tuition of Greene Family Camp. 

 

Because of the generosity of Phillip and Alice, founding members of our Temple, many children have been able to be a part 
of Greene Family Camp. When you make the decision to select a fund, please consider donating to the Julia Michele Warren 
Scholarship Fund and make a difference in the life of a child. 
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President 
Scott Butnick 
First Vice President 
Perry Zidow 
Second Vice President 
Bill Hoffpauer 
Treasurer 
Irwin Kaufman 
Corresponding Secretary 
Rick Cohen 
Recording Secretary 
Sander Gothard  
Immediate Past President 
Michael Kaplan 

BROTHERHOOD 

 
 

Brotherhood Board 
Meeting 

 

Wednesday  

May 21 
 

7:15pm   Boardroom  
 

All Brotherhood 
Members Invited. 

 

Stronger - Together! 

Remember the song “Closing Time”? There’s a great line I like to quote at times like this: 

“Every new beginning comes from some other beginning’s end.” 

It’s time for a new beginning for Temple Shalom Brotherhood. It has been a great honor to 
serve the Brotherhood and the Temple as the President of the Brotherhood over these last two 
years. We’ve grown our Brotherhood membership, and we’ve added committed, enthusiastic 
directors to our Board. We engaged and supported Temple Youth, we’ve expanded our 
Programming, and Toast N’Roast has become an appointment not only on the Temple’s social 
calendar, but for the Dallas Jewish Community as well. Those Haggadot from which you read at 
����%�
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new Sukkah for the Congregation and we delivered meaningful financial support for the Temple’s 
ongoing operations, in addition to supporting the Temple’s Endowment. The Brotherhood’s 
Softball League is growing again and, for the first time in many years, the League will operate on 
a budget that will make managing its finances significantly easier. I’m particularly proud of the 
Brotherhood’s partnership with the Dallas Holocaust Museum, which has resulted in a number of 
meaningful Holocaust education experiences. Let us Never Forget!  

It has been a truly humbling experience to see this group of passionate Jewish men create 
and execute a commitment to a better Temple Shalom. I’m excited about the Brotherhood’s new 
Board and Officers. They are ready to lead the Brotherhood forward into the next 50 years of 
Temple Shalom. 

Mazel Tov, as well, to the new Temple Board Members and Executive Committee! I don’t 
envy our Temple’s Presumptive President, who fills the shoes so ably worn by Aric Stock these 
last two years. It’s clear to all that Aric’s leadership and wisdom have resulted in a rebirth of those 
things that make Temple Shalom such a special place to all of us. I pray that our new leaders 
understand those special qualities that make our Temple a unique place to worship, learn, and 
celebrate our Jewish culture. 

A special thanks to Rabbis Paley and Boxman, Executive Director Steve Lewis, and the entire 
Temple staff. Your dedication to our shared Congregational experience is a role model for 
synagogues everywhere. I am very blessed to have had the opportunity to work closely with each 
of you over the last two years. 

And now, on to that “New Beginning”! 

L’Shalom! 
Scott Butnick    
President, Temple Shalom Brotherhood 

Brotherhood Election & Installation of Officers Din ner 
Wednesda y, May 28 

6:00pm Radnitz Social Hall 

Your Brotherhood Membership entitles you to dinner for you and your family at         
NO CHARGE at our Installation.  

RSVP to Brotherhood 2nd Vice President Bill Hoffpauer at billhoffpauer@att.net. 

Upcoming Event 
 
 
 
 
 

Lone Star Park Horse 
Races 

Date postponed - TBD 
$40.25/person includes 

admission, program and BBQ 
buffet in a climate-controlled 
area with a great view of the 

racetrack.  

Margaritas & Mishnah 
Tuesday, May 20 
6:45pm Coffee House Café   6150 Frankford Rd, Dallas 75252  (Frankford/Preston)  
Special Guest Speaker: Cantor Emeritus Don Alan Croll 
Brotherhood is pleased to provide some appetizers for each table. Attendees are 
encouraged to buy additional food and drinks to support our host restaurant. All Temple Shalom 
members are welcome! RSVP to Steve Weintraub at stevelweintraub@gmail.com.  

Brotherhood Goes to a Frisco RoughRiders Game 

Sunday, May 25 (rescheduled from May 4) 
2:05pm Game      RoughRiders vs. Springfield Cardinals 
 

$20/person, includes All-You-Can-Eat hotdogs, brats, nachos and  
                                      Dr. Pepper products. 
For tickets, email Mark Fisher at dallasfish@aol.com. 

Brotherhood 
is looking for 
volunteers to 
help at the 

Closing Day 
of Religious School Picnic on 

Sunday, May 4th. Contact 
Scott Butnick at 

sbutnick@swbell.net to 
volunteer! 
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GRATITUDES  
Adult Education Fund 
 Bette Miller in honor of Jim Comfort 
 Bette Miller in memory of Roy Elsner 
 Bob & Anita Samuel in memory of George Mirman 
 Les & Shelli Taub in memory of William Taub 
Alan Marcus Jacobus Memorial Fund (Adult Education) 
 Gene & Louise Yoss in honor of Leon Zetley 
Beautification/Flower Fund 
 Dale Fox in memory of Florence C. Henry 
 Mark & Rayna Oken in memory of Marion Zechman 
 Sol & Toba Reifer in memory of Davideen Swanger 
 Joyce Rubenstein in memory of Trudy Perry 
Brotherhood 
 Ken & Rena Glaser in memory of Miriam Staub 
 Howard & Joyce Korn in memory of Miriam Staub 
Building Fund 
 Deje Bemel & Alan Henig in honor of Clara Swick 
Caregivers' Day Out  
 Michael & Wendy Kaplan in honor of Dixie aka Sugar 
 Audrey Efseroff in memory of Jack Efseroff & Marc Slotkin 
Caring Congregation Fund 
 Susan Hoffman in honor of Ainsley Toys & Justin Rutkowski 
 Susan Hoffman in honor of Mark Jameson Spiegel 
 Annette Gersh in memory of Deborah Gersh 
 Sol & Toba Reifer in memory of Joseph Centanni 
 Bob & Jean Weinfeld in memory of Miriam Staub 
 Sol & Toba Reifer speedy recovery to Joel Akerman & Johannah Luza 
Epstein Chapel Fund 
 Sol & Toba Reifer in honor of Frances Haberman & Alan Harris 
 Barry & Paddy Epstein in memory of George Morris & Davideen Swanger  
 Dan Metzger in memory of Sybil Hoffman 
Employee Appreciation Fund 
 Jason & Monica Sandler in memory of Jule Ifshin 
 Judy Utay in memory of Helen Johnston 
General Fund 
 David & Taryne Beer in memory of Geraldine Beer 
 Deje Bemel in memory of Davideen Swanger 
 Paul & Phyllis Klatsky in memory of Jean Klatsky 
 Louis & Kim Marx in memory of Alan Marx 
 Bernie & Denise Mayoff in memory of Miriam Staub 
 Jeff & Melanie Morris in memory of Helaine Slakman 
 Paul & Raelaine Radnitz in memory of Eva Radnitz 
 Jay & Shari Tobin in memory of Helaine Slakman 
 Michael & Julia Vasilkovsky in memory of Borris Gabbe & Lusia Gabbe 
Greene Family Camp Fund  
 Joan Glauberman in memory of Rose Elgison 
 Ellen Jackofsky in memory of Adele Fein 
Helen Hoodin Roseman Early Childhood Education Endowment Fund 
 Gwen Appelson in memory of Irving Strohl 
Julia Michele Warren Scholarship Fund (Greene Family Camp) 
 Sol & Toba Reifer in honor of Rachel Blumin & Jasmine Ribak 
 Lory Kohleriter in memory of Otto Schuster 
 Arvin & Arlene Kreitman in memory of Gertrude & Abe Kreitman 
 Mort & Jacque Prager in memory of Bernard (Barney) Budow & Serene Lissauer 
 Alice Warren in memory of Alfred Katz, Norman Warren & Phillip Warren 
Music Fund 
 Helene Levitan in memory of Harold Levitan 
 Nancy Marcus in memory of Samson Wiener 
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GRATITUDES, con’t  
Prayer Book Fund 

 Paul Preite Jr. & Carol Preite in memory of Miriam Staub 
 Sol & Toba Reifer in memory of Roy Elsner 
Project Atideinu Fund 

 Dennis & Julie Eichelbaum in honor of Zachary Hite  
 Sol & Toba Reifer in honor of Jennifer Brown & Ian Black and Mitchell Widman & Tina Erlhoff 
 Dennis & Julie Eichelbaum in memory of Calder Sloan & James Rose 
 Dennis & Julie Eichelbaum in memory of Manny Sibitt, Miriam Staub & Davideen Swanger 
Rabbi Ariel Boxman's Discretionary Fund 

 Allan & Gail Gilbert in memory of Samuel Gilbert, Dave Gordon & Rose Gordon 
 Alan & Rose Taper in memory of Goldye Taper 
 Sheldon & Linda Widman in memory of Shirley Passer 
Rabbi Andrew Paley's Discretionary Fund 

 Rabbi Stephen Kahn in honor of Rabbi Paley  
 Bette Miller in honor of Rabbi Paley  
 Joyce Susman in honor of Zachary Hite and Monica & Jeff Susman 
 Sariet Allen in memory of Abe Allen, Pearl Covens & Roy Elsner 
 Scott & Brenda Butnick in memory of Miriam Staub  
 Neal & Tasca Feibel in memory of Miriam Staub 
 Harlan & Ethel Holliner in memory of Lillian Kolleeny 
 Jim & Ellen Liston in memory of Harry Alper & Morris Liston 
 Hank & Avery O'Neill in memory of Stanley D. Leslie 
 Lillian Ostroff in memory of Fannie Glick 
 Gene Schanbaum in memory of Robert Gross 
 Sid & Debbie Scheinberg in memory of James Rose 
 Lawrence & Elaine Solomon in memory of Ted Solomon 
 Murray & Michelle Swanger in memory of Davideen Swanger 
 Scott Weismann & Michele Garson-Weismann in memory of Irene Bernholtz & David Fader 
 Perry & Ilene Zidow in memory of Miriam Staub 
 Ruth Zwerner in memory of Herman Zwerner 

Sisterhood 

 Joan Cera in honor of Clare Fishman, Dale Fox, Jill Kirschner & Lucille Klein 
 Jack & Jan Introligator in honor of Jeff Fox & Madison Cole and Dale Fox 
 Joan Cera in memory of Morris T. Hamburg 
 Ken & Rena Glaser in memory of Miriam Staub 
 Mark & Ann Goodman in memory of Miriam Staub 
 Sol & Toba Reifer  in memory of Davideen Swanger 
 Sol & Toba Reifer speedy recovery to Clare Fishman 
Temple Shalom Endowment Fund 

 Robert & Donna Light in memory of Louis Baldassin 
 Joyce Susman in memory of Roxie & Harry Susman 
Tikkun Olam/Social Action Fund 

 Susan Hoffman in honor of Tori Quint 
 Susan & David Beck in memory of Jane Beck 
 Alan & Nina Minney in memory of Neil Runstein 
Youth Activities Fund (Scholarship) 

 Sol & Toba Reifer in honor of Noah Washington  
 Jim & Julie Guida in memory of Cecile Guida 
Youth Education General Fund 

 Barry & Paddy Epstein in honor of Lauren Stock 
 Ted & Anne Leiman in honor of Jacquie & Myron Schwitzer and Frances Haberman & Alan Harris 
 Jerry & Hollye Ferreira in memory of Ida Tatar 
 Ann Harris in memory of Celia F. Harris & Harry Harris 
 Ted & Anne Leiman in memory of Aaron Klein & Beatrice Leiman 
 Larry & Ellen Tave in memory of Francine Krichel 
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Congratulations to…  

· Renee & Bryan Roth, Betty & Irv Roth and Sharon & Brad Roth on 
the  engagement of their son, grandson & nephew, Daniel Roth & 
Nitzan Bar-Shalom. 

· Cindy & Robert Quint and Judy & Joel Lasky on the marriage of 
their daughter & granddaughter Torie Quint & Daniel Gotlib. 

· Bonnie & Mort Glazer on the marriage of granddaughter Ainsley 
Toys and Justin Rutkowski. Parents are Georgette & Craig Toys. 

· Sheldon & Linda Widman on the marriage of their son Mitchell 
Widman & Tina Erlhoff. 

· Sally & Royce Austin on the birth of Elise Augusta Austin. 

· Natalie & Mark Bier, Marge & Arnie Bier and Rhonda & James Bier 
on the birth of their daughter, granddaughter and niece, Harper 
Rose Bier.  

· Joe Funk and Michelle & Marshall Funk on the birth of great 
granddaughter and granddaughter Clara Swick, daughter of 
Maggie & John Swick. 

· Marsha Ring on the birth of granddaughter Louise Emelia Ring,  

      daughter of Rick & Kristin Ring. 

Senior Rabbi…….…...………..Andrew M. Paley 
Rabbi…………………………….Ariel C. Boxman 
Rabbi Emeritus…………...Kenneth D. Roseman 
Cantor Emeritus…………………..Don Alan Croll 
Executive Director…………………..Steve Lewis 
Youth Advisor……………………...Rosie Tesson 
President…………….……………....Aric L. Stock 
Exec. Vice President….……Dennis Eichelbaum 
Vice President…………………Debra Levy-Fritts 
Vice President……………..............Robert Quint 
Secretary…………………………..Bernie Mayoff 
Finance Director………………….Josh Goldman 
Treasurer……………………......Monica Susman 
Past President………………….…Stephen Enda 

Of Blessed Memory…  

· Frederick H. Kasten, brother of Jerry Kasten 

· Manny Sibitt, step-father of Jim Davidson 

· Calder Sloan, great-nephew of Irwin Kaufman 

· Miriam Staub, mother of Brenda Butnick 

As a caring community, we would 
like to reach out to our members. 
When there is an illness, death, 
hospitalization, birth, etc. please 

contact Joy Addison in Rabbi Paley’s 
office at 972-661-1810 x201 or 

jaddison@templeshalomdallas.org. 

Clergy and volunteers are here to 
help during times of need and 

celebration. 

Remember the Temple in Your Will 
 

Temple Shalom is committed to preserving the future of our congregation 
for generations to come. Bequests of all sizes are important resources for the 
Temple, and we encourage you to be a link to the future by remembering the 
Temple in your will. Your lasting tribute is your commitment to the survival of 

our religion, our Temple, and our people. 
A bequest can easily be established by adding a simple codicil to your will. 

Additionally, many other options exist to leave a legacy for Temple Shalom.  
A brochure with more information is available in our main foyer, or by 

contacting the administrative offices. For more information, please contact 
our Executive Director Steve Lewis at 972-661-1810 x202. 

Your planned gift will serve the future of our congregation and community. 
Thank you for helping assure the strength and health of Temple Shalom for 

generations to come. 

Welcome New Members to Our  
Temple Shalom Family! 

 

Holly Caplan-Koufos 
David Nitishin 

Our mission is to inspire in you 
a relationship with God, Torah and 
the Jewish people. Do you know 
someone we should invite to 
Temple, someone who is new to 
Dallas or is not connected to a 
congregation? 

Please contact Executive 
Director Steve Lewis so we can 
show them that Temple Shalom is 
their place. 

 

The on-line directory is updated periodically. 
Please send any changes to Heidi at 

hbarishman@templeshalomdallas.org. If you 
need assistance accessing the directory on 

our website, please contact Heidi. 
Thanks to the following congregants for inviting ou r new members to 

join our Temple Shalom family!  
Bill Hoffpauer 

Michele & Arnold Nitishin 



 

 

 


